October 1941 Journal

L. U. No. 230, Victoria, B. C.

Editor: 


A few words from this far western local should be in order at this time after a prolonged silence. 


Our membership during the past six months has shown a steady increase, defense projects and ship building being mainly responsible, although building generally has experienced a mild boom. 


Along with other trades we have received the Building and Construction Trades Council, appointed a zone committee under National Council auspices, and shall derive great benefits from the proper functioning of these two bodies. 


Electrically speaking, our thirty-ninth anniversary banquet held in May of this year was a great success. Miles of conduit were installed and cable pulled in both before and during the fun; a potent punch brewed by Brothers McVane, Laird, et al, helping to speed the good work. Several well known Victoria contractors were present and also many out of town visitors. The committee was congratulated on the high standard of entertainment provided. 


Some months ago a committee was appointed to review and report on the existing inside wireman’s agreement. They took their job so seriously that nary a meeting was held, in fact, they rarely appeared at union meetings. Anxiety as to their whereabouts and general well-being caused a Brother to move that the committee be disbanded so that they will feel free to face the rest of the boys. Curiously enough this committee was composed of Brothers who had all been loud in their condemnation of the present agreement. President C. Peek and Financial Secretary Ira Smith will attend the convention as our delegates. Along with the boys from Vancouver, B.C., they will ask for the transfer of British Columbia locals from Zone 1 to Zone 9, thus giving us an international representative within reasonable travelling distance of this province. Amendment to the constitution so that local unions may allow voice or vote to helpers and apprentices will also be sought.


As in most places the trade union movement in Victoria has gained numerically since the European unpleasantness came to a head, but the average worker, whether organized or not, seems to be still as indifferent as ever regarding our future. 

Increased wages are feverishly sought after in an attempt to meet the rapidly rising cost of living but little or no thought is given to what we ourselves can do to handle the situation. 


Internationally-owned chain stores in Canada are fast reaching the position from which they will control our standard of living by setting the price we shall pay for the necessities of life. 


Common sense seems to indicate the absurdity of bargaining for higher wages if we are to have little or no control over the real value of these wages. Much research work has been done and many books written to show trade union members that in order to receive the full benefit of increased wages they much cooperate and combine their hard-earned dollars will bring the best of goods and services as cost, produced under union conditions. 


The writer would be glad to see instances mentioned in this JOURNAL where our locals are supporting to any extent a consumers cooperative operated under the Rochdale Plan. The study of this idea is also commended to every member of our international union.            
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Press Secretary

